DE 12-340

## nationalgrid

Celia B. O'Brien
Assistant General Counsel & Director



## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY

Debra A. Howland Executive Director and Secretary New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301

Re:

Docket No. DE 12-

New England Power Company 2012 CTC Reconciliation Report

Dear Ms. Howland:

On behalf of New England Power Company d/b/a National Grid ("NEP"), I enclose an original and six copies of NEP's annual report on its reconciliation of Contract Termination Charges ("CTC") to Granite State Electric Company for the time period covering October 2011 through September 2012.

Thank you for your assistance with this filing. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate contact me at (781) 907-2153.

Sincerely,

Celia B. O'Brien

**Enclosures** 

cc:

Susan Chamberlin

Suzanne Amidon

Tom Frantz Steven Mullen